City of
ATHENS


Chris Reichert - Mayor		Ben Harmening- Chief of Police



The purpose of this letter is to comply with the requirements of 50 ILCS 706/10-25. 

1. The makeup up of the agency consists of the Chief of Police, one (1) Patrol Sargeant, three (3) patrol officers, one (1) full-time School Resource Officer, two (2) part time School Resource Officers, and five (5) part time officers. 
2. The agency utilizes eight (8) ProVision body worn cameras
3. There have been several issues in the 3.5 months I have been with the agency. Issues include cameras not activating, corrupted files, and excessive battery drainage. Steps taken to correct these issues have included working with the manufacturer to restore recordings, constantly replacing batteries, and continually checking cameras. We have created a malfunction reporting document to keep track of these issues and will be applying for grant assistance to purchase a more quality product. 
4. The review process is completed by the Patrol Sargeant and Chief of Police. Our associated policy mandates the following process:
a.  At least once every (60) sixty-day period, first line supervisors should review a taped event of each officer. Thus, each officer should have at least one review in any given (60) sixty-day period, commencing with the full implementation of this policy.
b. Supervisors should use these reviews as a quality control measure.  Following such a review, the supervisor will hold a meeting with the officer and provide the officer with either positive reinforcement or constructive criticism with respect to the stop reviewed.  Constructive criticism may relate to officer safety issues, demeanor, policy issues or legal issues related to the stop as well as any other supervisory observation relative to performance.
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Ben Harmening
           			       Chief of Police
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